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Our country is in the midst of a serious mental health 
crisis, one that has seen a startling increase of 29 percent 
in teen suicide over the last decade. An even more 
disturbing trend was discovered by the Oregon Health & 
Science University. OHSU researchers found a significant 
increase in pre-teen children, ages 10 to 12, attempting 
to take their own lives. This hit home for me personally 
because these are the exact ages of my two sons, and we 
have many kids at BGC in this age group. The good news 
is that we have answers for the children who call Boys and 
Girls Country their home.

Two years ago we made the investment to bring Dr. 
Angie Proctor to join our staff and work alongside our 
clinical team. Dr. Angie, as we call her, is a specialist in 
the field of trauma-informed care and has done extensive 
research while completing her doctoral program. Many 
of our kids have come to us with a long list of traumatic 
experiences. Trauma can be associated with feelings of 
sadness, confusion, anger or problems with attention 
and hyperactivity. Regretfully, we see these signs and 
symptoms every day at BGC, but our staff and house 
parents receive ongoing training and support to help 
manage these behaviors. 

Our goal for 2023 is to develop and transition into a 
“trauma-informed community” at BGC. Trauma-informed 
care shifts the focus from “what’s wrong with you?” to 
“what happened to you?” We have learned that it is 
critical to have a complete picture of a child’s life situation 
- both past and present - in order to provide effective 
treatment strategies. Trauma-informed care gives us the 
opportunity to build trusting relationships in a safe and 

secure environment. Not only will every staff member be 
trained in new interventions, but it is a philosophical shift 
on how we see the care and nurturing of children. Our 
core values of discipline and structure have not changed, 
but we will use the latest research and interventions when 
ministering to our children.

We are blessed to have a clinical team that is child-
centered and Christ-centered as we incorporate best 
practice models into our mission. In fact, this summer 
we will have our first therapeutic camp led by Dr. Angie 
and the BGC team. Our kids will have several days filled 
with group activities which will enhance their emotional 
and behavioral self-regulation. I have seen the power 
of transformation for many children as they experience 
physical, social and psychological safety for the first time 
in their lives.  

Not only will we use the most current research and 
interventions, we will continue to rely on the power of 
the Holy Spirit to do what only God can do. The psalmist 
declared, “He heals the brokenhearted and binds up 
their wounds” (Psalms 147:3). Regardless of a person’s 
traumatic background, God can repair, mend and heal 
our deepest wounds. Thank you for investing in our 
mission and giving us the opportunity to bring hope to the 
children in our care.

Vincent Duran 
Chief Executive Officer

Message from the Chief Executive Officer

VINCE’S VIEW
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Pete Wardenburg with BGC kids and staff

The Wardenburg family 
has been friends of 
Boys and Girls Country 
for over thirty years. 
Tis Gaston, our quality 
assurance and intake 
director, recalls her first 
meeting with Pete and 
Marilyn in the early 90s.

“It was a Saturday, I 
believe in 1993, and Dr. 

Michael Bearden, our then executive director, told me 
that a couple was coming out for a tour. As I was showing 
them around campus a little boy rode up on his bicycle 
and stopped to chat with us for a bit,” Gaston shared. 
“The meeting was brief between the boy and the couple, 
but it had a lasting impact on them. It was the beginning 
of a lifelong relationship with the Wardenburgs and BGC.” 

After that day, the Wardenburgs not only became donors, 
they became pillars of the BGC community. Marilyn was 
a valued long-time volunteer before her passing in 2022. 
She spent many afternoons in the development office 
organizing and lending a hand wherever she was needed. 

Mr. Pete, as he is affectionately known to all the students 
on campus, became a campus mentor and BGC board 
member. He is well-known for his commitment to his 
family, his dogs and to BGC. Over the years he has 
adopted several cottages and acted as a role model and 
mentor for many BGC students. One of those students 
is a young man named Robert who fondly remembers 

Mr. Pete’s effort to spend quality time with each of them 
while he was on campus. 

“Mr. Pete is a very wise and caring man. I remember 
when he had his dogs, Clutch and Jesse, he would bring 
them over and allow us to play with them. He always 
took time out of his day to come and spend it with 
us,” Robert recalls. “He would actually discuss what 
we wanted to do in the future and with our lives. He 
encouraged us to do what we were best at.”

Last month we presented Pete Wardenburg with our 
“Lifetime Friend of BGC” award at our annual Friend of 
Children Luncheon. Mr. Pete is a valued member of our 
community, and the blessings of his commitment to the 
children at BGC will last for many generations to come. 
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HONORING MR. PETE

“�He encouraged me to make my own path in life 
and to follow my dreams regardless of what other 
people thought about me. Mr. Pete is family,” 
Robert said. 

Pete with his wife, Marilyn

Pete receiving “Lifetime Friend of BGC” award
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ROOTED IN THE GOSPEL

Protect what matters most

We have partnered with FreeWill to remove the costs associated with writing a will — 
making estate planning free and accessible for all. Through our partnership with FreeWill, 
you can create your will for free and have peace of mind knowing all that you love is safeguarded.

Visit FreeWill.com/BoysandGirlsCountry to learn more and get started on your plans!

+ BOYS & GIRLS COUNTRY

Sharing the gospel with our kids has been central to the 
mission of Boys and Girls Country since the beginning. 
In 1971, Reverend Jim Blumhorst from Salem Lutheran 
Church was asked by BGC’s Executive Director Jack 
Brewer to serve as the very first spiritual advisor to our 
boys. 

Harriet Graf, Blumhorst’s wife of over 35 years until his 
death in 1995, remembers those early days well.  “Every 
Friday morning Jim would head over to the campus 
and do bible studies and devotionals with the kids,” 
she recalls. “Afterward he stayed for fellowship to build 
relationships with them, often just shooting hoops and 
hanging around.” 

BGC’s founders were committed to doing all they could 
so the young men who lived at Boys Country would leave 
as strong, dedicated Christians. Blumhorst paved the 
way for integrating scripture into our kids’ everyday lives, 
which has remained a core part of our mission ever since.  

“What we wanted to 
give all of our kids is 
a strong base of their 
Christian faith, whether 
in our home, at church 
or for kids in care.” 

Blumhorst dedicated 
seven years to fulfilling 
this key part of BGC’s 
mission before being 
called to serve out of 
state, and he dedicated 
the rest of his life 
to serving the Lord. 
Harriet returned to Texas and continues to carry on 
his legacy by supporting Boys and Girls Country. From 
attending the Heritage Award Dinner with her daughter, 
Rebecca, to joining our cottage family celebrations at 
Tour of Lights with her son, Paul, Boys and Girls Country’s 
mission is near and dear in the hearts of the Blumhorst 
family. Harriet is a cherished member of our Oak Society, 
so their family’s support of BGC will continue on through 
future generations, ensuring our children continue to 
grow up hearing the gospel message every day.

“�He believed deeply in Proverbs 22:6, which says 
to ‘train up a child in the way he should go and 
when he is old, he will not depart from it,’” 
Harriet says admiringly.

Rev. Jim Blumhorst

Harriet with her daughter, Rebecca

Harriet with her son, Paul



BOYS & GIRLS COUNTRY news 5

Boys and Girls Country 
Spring Festival 2023

Activities
• Classic Midway Games
• Bucket Raffle
• Crafts
• BGC "Kidpreneurs"
• Giant Inflatables
• Basket Sale

Saturday, May 6th: 11 a.m.— 4 p.m.

Food
• Hamburgers and Hot Dogs
• Chicken Tacos

18806 Roberts Road, Hockley, TX 77447 | www.boysandgirlscountry.org

Activity Passes
• $20 for ages 5 and up
•  $5 for 4 and under

Food and Activity Tickets
• $1 each
Food and activity booths range from 2 to 10 tickets.

• BBQ
• Classic Carnival Food

Don’t miss the 

armadillo races

from 12-3 p.m.!
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Thank you for remembering someone special with a gift to our children at Boys and Girls Country.
In Memory

OCTOBER 1—JANUARY 31, 2023

Abby 
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Seyler

Ann, sister of Marilyn Good 
Noel T. and Betty Jean Jones

Ann S. Allen 
Mary Lou Kirves

Janet Alverson 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Patterson

Betty Avary 
Mr. Robert L. Avary

Clinton F. Bateman 
Mr. and Mrs. Earl J. Koehn

Esther Best 
Mrs. Mary N. Green 
Ms. Mary E. Lundmark

James Blumhorst 
Harriet Blumhorst Graf

Mark Blumhorst 
Harriet Blumhorst Graf

Tommy Brennan 
Ms. Liz Clearman

Carolyn Brewer 
Barry A. and Sharon L. Campbell

Carolyn and Jack Brewer 
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard A. Bedell

Dick and Joann Brown 
John L. and Donna E. Smith

Jessica A. Buchar 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Deehring

Cheryl Buenger 
Marian Balke

Burley Cantrell 
Mrs. Shirley A. Cantrell

Ann Council 
Mr. Paul J. Council

Jerry Davis 
Mr. and Mrs. Earl J. Koehn

Joe R. Davis 
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard A. Bedell

Robert De Fagin 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Hitchcock

Carolyn J. Dubois 
Noel T. and Betty Jean Jones

Lavonia Duck 
Ms. Marguerite Van Dyke

Jewel and Les Dunn 
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Sturm

Doris Dyson 
Ms. Cynthia Niner

Naomi and Milton Ellisor 
Susan A. Long

Oliver Farroni 
Lenore Walker

Kelley Garza 
Paula McHam

Dot Gaze 
Ms. Cynthia Niner

Harry C. Hardee, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Crump

David B. Hendricks II 
David Hendricks

Diane Henry 
Steve and Robin Emmott

Harriette Higginbotham 
Sharolyn and Mike Wood

Willie and Mildred Hill 
Ms. Nancy Sims

Shirley Hogue 
Noel T. and Betty Jean Jones

Jimmy Holland 
Mr. and Mrs. Earl J. Koehn

Howard S. Hoover, Jr. 
Mrs. Janet B. Hoover 
Ms. Andrea Kuhn

Bob and Helen Howard 
R. Lewis and Debra H. Ropp

Harold “Jake” Jacobson 
June Avary 
Ms. Kathe Baker 
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Brannen 
Ms. Genevieve Cordera 
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Jacobson 
Ms. Andrea Kay 
Carl N. and Betty Jean Tongberg 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Williams

Rose Jacobson 
Ms. Andrea Kay

Rose and Harold “Jake” Jacobson 
Olan T. and Betty J. Adams 
Mr. Douglas P. J. D’Urso 
	 and Mr. Robert D. McTier 
Laura Hicks 
Mr. Jerry Hixson 
Gregg A. and Missy Jacobson 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Laird 
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Leary 
Mr. Ronald Swofford 

Bruce Jett 
Ms. Doreen Gatewood

Eric Jernigan 
Mrs. LaDora Jernigan

Dennis Johnson	  
Ms. Dianne Johnson

Michael J. Jones 
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Allen 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Arras 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Aylor 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken E. Barrett 
Gary L. and Sandra K. Bauch 
Morris A. and Miriam Brassfield 
Mr. and Mrs. Danny Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Clark, Jr. 
Ms. Susan Conkright 
David D. and Dianne E. Davenport 
Eileen Dekaney 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Glass 
Mr. and Mrs. Olin Harn 
Windell Hebert 
Ms. Lenora Holt 
Patricia and Michael Jones 
Ms. Sheryl A. Koury 
Ms. Nancy LeBeau 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rogers 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles K. Spiess 
Mary J. Sterbanz 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stockwell 
Ms. Jennifer Utsey 
Weldon and Barbara E. Willis 
Bob and Linda Wommack 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald York

Richard “Pat” Knox 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cain 
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Conrad 
Ms. Lisa Muck 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Snow 
Ms. Robyn Williams

John H. Kowpak 
Mrs. Marcine Kowpak

Benny Lofton 
Ms. Cheryl Sloan

Jennifer Lee Malota 
Mr. and Mrs. Kerry L. Sims

Randal B. McDonald 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Perry

Sam Mercurio 
Mrs. Karen F. Mercurio

Joseph A. Milano 
Ms. Rosalie Dillon

Matt Mincks 
Dale and Kay Oder

Christian Mohn 
Dennis R. and Nelda Carlile

June Morgan 
Betty Brewster

Brian Neeld 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Neeld

We regret any errors or omissions and would appreciate notifications of corrections. *Includes gift(s) made to the Boys and Girls Country Endowment Fund
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Thomas and Angela Arnett 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Carlile	

Axel and Jeri Baehren 
Kelly and Scott Baehren	

Leonard Bedell 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Treadwell

David Bishop 
Brad and Denise Williams	

Nancy Brennan 
Ms. Liz Clearman	

Sean Burke 
Colliers International

Jan Patterson Cameron 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred L. Fish 
Dana Lee Haines, Ed.D

Clay Carrell 
Colliers International	

Lestine Culberson 
Lisa Hobson, Ph.D.

Bob Doyle 
Ms. Beverly Feutral

Eleanor Evans 
Michael C. and Judy E. Herrmann

Iris Farroni 
Lenore Walker

Linda and Joe Fowler 
Mrs. Dalinda Murray

Katherine and Scott Galloway 
Ann Neyland and Jack Hurt

Carl Geisler 
Colliers International

Colin Gilcrest 
Mr. Michael Wilson

Carol Gillespie 
Ms. Clarissa Dowdy

Mary M. Green 
George F. and Donna S. Burger

Sheila A. Green 
George F. and Donna S. Burger

Malcolm and Darla Guerra 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Nicoli

Jeremy and Erin 
Ms. Margery Ambrose 
Laverta and E.R. Bishop, Jr.

Tricia Jones 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl G. Thompson

John and Carmen Knapp 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Allen Schubert

William C. Kristinik 
Noel T. and Betty Jean Jones

Veatrice L. Lemoine 
Pamela Lemoine and Robert A. Blome

Sharon Martensen 
Ms. Decie Autin

Janette McDonald 
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard A. Bedell

Pool Cottage 
Seifu T. Ayano

John J. Quast 
Scott C. and Paige A. Dunlap

Brigitte Schmidt 
Dana Cook

Shannon Smith 
Colliers International

Gloria Smith 
Marjorie S. Halvorson

Paul C. Sorensen 
Mr. and Mrs. John Rickel

Jody Swift 
Mr. Rich Brittan

The Hoover Family 
Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo

Brooke, Luke and Blake Tucker 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Tucker

Olivia Vix 
Colliers International

William J. Way 
Colliers International 
Mr. Derek Deas

Shirley Wright 
Mr. T. Michael Young

Newcomers and Neighbors of Greater Houston 
Mrs. Marjorie Barclay

Honorarium

We regret any errors or omissions and would appreciate notifications of corrections. *Includes gift(s) made to the Boys and Girls Country Endowment Fund

Helen Onken 
Emil C. and Ruth Pulido

Jalaane Orth 
Charles D. and LaDonn J. Nelson

Bud Patterson 
Michelle M. Sivadon

Marilyn Paul 
Ms. Ellen C. Thompson

Genie Randich 
Ms. Barbara Oliver

Edgar Allen Reeves 
Mr. and Mrs. Byron L. Cloud 
Mr. and Mrs. Rod Conaway 
Mr. and Mrs. L.C. Courtney 
Milton and Jennie Graves 
Ms. Jill Perry

Jack Roach 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hammer

James Archie Roberts 
Mr. and Mrs. David S. Lawson 
Mr. Lee Sanford 
Ms. Michele Sanford

Ginny Robertson 
Scott and Stacey Maurice

Mike and Sarah Romano 
Sigmond and Mary Jo Pawlowski

Ruby Jean Schiel and Children 
Schiel B-R-C-P-B-B-L Foundation

Ashlee Elain Schoenfeld 
Mrs. Barbara Schoenfeld

Ken Schoenfeld 
Mrs. Barbara Schoenfeld

Johnie Schulte 
Mr. Stan Forde

Hal Senkel 
Mrs. Carolyn N. Senkel

Ivett Shah 
Mr. Blake Jehle

Gary Simms 
Randy and Merry Zator

Carrie L. Skiba 
Nancy Jo Enterprises, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Sid Templeton

Wayne and Joan Smith 
Thomas & Associates Inc.

Mickie Snook 
Kerri and John Snook

Lauren M. Spleth 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald H. Howard

Rita Spleth 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald H. Howard

Bernice Underwood 
Charlotte U. Martin

Gladys Underwood 
Charlotte U. Martin

Alyce A. Wagner 
Mr. Stephen Allen 
Mr. Donald Mabry 
Hugh and Aniela Pitts

Thomas L. Walker 
Mr. and Mrs. Randolph Keeney

Kenneth Wall 
Marlene and James W. Feuerbach 
Mrs. Morna Wall

Cleda Wieser 
Kerri and John Snook

Edna and Sam Williams 
Judith Vicknair

Kim Wilson 
Mr. Ben F. Wilson

Jeanette Wilson 
Noel T. and Betty Jean Jones

Pamela P. Wynne 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Barbour 
Mr. William N. Finnegan, IV 
Ms. Allison Margrave 
Ms. Candy Provine
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18806 Roberts Road 
Hockley, Texas 77447

Change Service Requested 

Donate by mail – please use the envelope enclosed

Donate online – boysandgirlscountry.org/donate

Purchase cottage needs via Amazon – bit.ly/wishlistbgc

If you know a family who may need a placement for their child, 
please share our information with them.

Your gift today will ensure children from families in crisis have a 
safe home, a loving family and a successful future as contributing 
adults. Thank you for loving our kids!

MISSION 
To change the lives of children from families 

in crisis by loving and nurturing them in 
a Christian home environment, raising them to 
become self-sustaining and contributing adults. 

VISION  
That every child has a place to grow up 

and a sense of being home.

PRAY WITH US

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FIND US ONLINE

supportkids@boysandgirlscountry.org 
Phone: 281.351.4976

Some names may have been changed to protect the privacy of our children and their families.

@boysandgirlscountry

The year 2023 has already been a year of growth. As we have welcomed 
new children, staff, and partners to the campus, we look forward to all the 
positive changes that this year will hold. We also look forward to fellowship 
with our community. Our annual Spring Festival is our largest community 
event each year, and we hope to see you there! In the meantime, we ask 
that you join us in prayer for the following:

•	 Smooth transition for all new children and staff that enter BGC

•	 Health and safety for all who call BGC family

•	� Success of Spring Festival - to raise essential funds and awareness 
for BGC programs

•	 That our children will know they are loved and worthy of God’s blessings 

Chair 
Chuck Scianna

Bill Aimone III 
Brian Austin 
David Bishop 
Georgene Britz 
Craig Bunk 
John W. Dalton, Sr 
Carlos De Aldecoa Bueno 
Bart Duckworth 
Scott Galloway 
Kathryn Gibson 
Linsy Goodson 
Will Harper 
Bryan Herr 
Raleigh Jenkins 
Robert Kneppler Jr.  
Herb Listen 
Brad Marks 
Scott D. Martin 
Matthew Mealey 
Parker Mears 
James A. Miller 
Travis Overall 
Ben Pisklak 
Matthew P. Rotan 
Dick Scott 
Paul Sorensen 
Zach Springer 
Kristen Stedham 
Steve Stephens  
J.R. Sult 
Jim Tomforde 
Kristie Trice 
Michael Watford 
Scott Wegmann 
Michael White 
James Wu

Chief Executive Officer: 
Vincent Duran

Advisory Council: 
James Bloodworth 
Donna Boyer 
Hulda Coskey 
Ronnie Deyo 
Rodney W. Eads 
Lesha P. Elsenbrook 
Stephen H. Emmott 
Bradley R. Freels 
Mike Gatewood 
Sten L. Gustafson 
Randall B. Hale 
A. J. Knapp 
Robert E. Kurtz 
Carolyn Little 
Michael M. Lowther 
Penny R. Loyd 
Terrence Malloy 
Stephen McEachern 
Mark L. Mey 
Robert O. Pierce 
Sally Ramsay 
Ryan A. Rodgers 
Karen Rosales 
Mark Taylor 
Howard L. Wagner 
Peter S. Wardenburg 
William J. Way 
Terrance M. Young

Honorary Lifetime: 
Leonard Bedell 
Bennis G. Butler 
H. Douglas Church 
H. Larry Gardner 
Philip L. Leggett, MD 
L. Janette McDonald 
Charles M. Rampacek 
R. Allen Schubert 
Jack I. Tompkins 
Reed G. Wood


